W-2045 Technical Meeting Minutes

Corvallis OR, June 10-11, 2013
Attendance:  
Jay Gan, University of California Agricultural Experimental Station
Vince Hebert, Washington State Agricultural Experiment Station
Jeff Jenkins, Oregon Agricultural Experimental Station

Ann Lemley, Cornell University Agricultural Experiment Station
Glenn Miller, Nevada Agricultural Experiment Station
Ron Pardini, Nevada Agricultural Experiment Station Director
Robert Peterson, Montana Agricultural Experiment Station 
Maria S. Sepúlveda, Purdue University Agricultural Experiment Station
Welcome and introduction:

Vince Hebert W-2045 Secretary served as acting Chair for Pam Rice and started the meeting at 8:30 am 6/10/13.  Marisol Sepúlveda agreed to take meeting minutes. The group thanked Jeff Jenkins in hosting the meeting held at the Oregon State University Conference Center. Host Jenkins welcomed the group and introduced OSU College of Agriculture Associate Dean Larry Curtis. Dr. Curtis announced the 5 yr renewal of NIEHS Superfund moneys for development of clean-up technologies and containment at Arkema, one of Portland Harbor’s most contaminated sites.  Curtis announced that federal budget cuts have impacted extension resulting in a 25% reduction of OSU Experimental Station staff.  Dr. Curtis pointed out that OSU is well positioned with growing programs in applied economics that is resulting in new faculty positions. Administrative Advisor Ron Pardini followed by acknowledging the group’s efforts in being awarded the 2013 Western Region Excellence in Multistate Research.  Although W-2045 did not receive the national award, Pardini suggest that W-2045 re-submit the nomination in 2014 with greater emphasis on impacts highlighting economic, social, environmental as well as science contributions.  Pardini related that the research impacts produced by Sarah Delheimer should demonstrate greater interdependence extension.  By group consensus, Vince Hebert will give the W-2045 presentation Western Region Joint Summer Meeting in Coeur d’Alene, ID.    Pardini announced the retirement of Harriet Sykes.  Specific areas to aid in developing impact statements will be brought up at 10 am on Tuesday 6/11 when Sarah Lupis, assistant director for WAAESD will conference-call with the group.  

Report review and critique:
All report reviews/critiques were conducted and completed by the end of the first meeting day.
Old and new business:

Vince Hebert started the meeting at 9:00 am on 6/11/2013.  
Old Business:  There was no old business discussed.  

New Business: 
· Annual report submission timeline

· Preparation for award press release – pictures, other

· Nomination and election of 2014-15 Secretary, 2016-17 Chair

· Discussion of remote attendance option (Skype, Go-to-Meeting, teleconference)

· Location for 2014 meeting
· Conference call with Sarah Lupis regarding W-2045 impacts
Annual report submission
Dr. Pardini reminded that the deadline for submission is 60 days from the end of the meeting and precisely follow the current format with full report impact and summaries. All members concurred.

Preparation for award press release – pictures, other

Vince Hebert mentioned the need for the group to submit a picture (or two) that captures the activity and program impact.  Peterson, Jenkins, and Pardini respectively indicated the need for archive pictures and use of video that can be shown on social media.

Nomination and election of 2014-15 Secretary, 2016-17 Chair

Ann Lemley nominated Marisol Sepúlveda as the secretary for 2014/15, Glenn Miller seconded the nomination and Dr. Sepúlveda accepted. Official start date is October 1.
Discussion of remote attendance option (Skype, Go-to-Meeting, teleconference)
Many participants who are usually in attendance were not present this meeting. In certain cases, the inability to participate was because of reduced budgets.  The question posed by Chair Rice (by group email) was if we should consider remote attendance via Skype, Go-to-Meetings, or other teleconferencing capability?  Comments from those responding to Chair Rice’s email were pulled together and distributed to the group for discussion.  Key points brought out were:
· The current state of the art is fine for one-on-one and small group interaction and discussing technical issues
·  Teleconferencing severely limits group engagement and discussions-interactions on critical issues, an essential reason for W-45

· Tapping into existing ACS national conference locations, although attractive for some, can be distractive and lessen meaningful interaction, increase costs, and limit participation for those do not attend ACS national conferences

· Meetings held at the various land grants and USDA locations are less expensive than at convention venues and provide additional group value that will be missed.
 The group present did not show any support for the use of teleconferencing.

Next meeting: Dr. Sepúlveda agreed to host the 2014 June 1-3 W-2045 meeting that will be located in West Lafayette IN at Purdue University.  Baton Rouge LA was discussed as a potential location for the 2015 W-2045 meeting.

Conference call with Sarah Lupis regarding W-2045 impacts
Administrative Advisor Pardini circulated to the group comments (provided by Sarah Lupis) from national committee reviewers on W-2045’s Excellence in Multistate Research submission.  Review criteria included 1) accomplishments as evidenced by outputs, outcomes, and impacts; 2) added value from the project’s interdependency; 3) degree of institutional participation; 4) extent of multi-disciplinary activity; 5) amount of integrated activities; and 6) evidence of additional leveraged funding.  Overall, this was a favorable review with comments that highly commend W-2045 for interdisciplinary and multi-institutional interactions.  However, certain reviewers were critical that immediate impact to stakeholders was not identified and interdependency was not well communicated.   Sarah Lupis emphasized during the conference call that the questions of “who cares and why?” in regards to W-2045 research could be better addressed in any future national award re-submission.  Moreover, economic and societal impacts should be better communicated.  After completion of the conference call, it was generally agreed among the group that the revised multistate research submission be prepared in 2014.       
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 am, June 11, 2013.

Respectfully submitted, Vince Hebert W-2045 Secretary

